
 

 

 
CIRCULAR 
 
 

 
Due to the WA Government’s COVID-19 restrictions enacted at the time, matches fixtured for the 24th April 
2021 could not be played. 
 
The League considered re-scheduling 24th April 2021 fixtures for A Grade-A Reserves-Phil Scott Colts and all 
Womens grades to the planned 24th July 2021 bye. 
 
As many players, coaches and officials have made plans outside of football based on advertised fixtures, 
the League has decided not to re-schedule matches fixtured for 24th April 2021 to the 24th July 2021.  
 
Matches fixtured for 24th April 2021 will record no result. 
 
In accordance with By-law A2.7.5:- 
 

Where a grade has fixtured byes that result in an uneven number of matches played, the 
General Manager shall determine final positions of the premiership table by dividing the 
number of matches won and drawn by the number of matches played to determine the ratio 
of matches won. Descending order will firstly be determined by the team with the highest 
ratio of matches won, teams with equal ratios shall then be determined in accordance with 
these by-laws. 

 
 

Subject: A-GRADE/WOMENS BYE - 24TH APRIL 2021 FIXTURES 
  
Date: 10th June 2021 
  
Document ID: 40, 2020-21 
  
From: 
 
 
 

David Armstrong, General Manager 
Phone: 9287 5522 (Office Hours Mon to Fri, 8.30am to 5pm) 
Email: darmstrong@wafc.com.au 

Audience: 
 

Club Committee, Coaches, Board 

Summary:   Action:   

• A Grade-A Reserves-Phil Scott Colts and all Womens grades have a 
fixtured bye 24th July 2021. 

• The League has decided not to re-schedule the abandoned 24th April 2021  
fixture to the 24th July 2021.  

• Matches fixtured for 24th April 2021 will record no result. 

FYI 


